[image: image1.jpg](Greater New Bedford

Workforce
Investment
Board, Inc.

Charting the Course for Workforce Development





         Greater New Bedford Workforce Investment Board, Inc.
                      Executive Committee Meeting Minutes

                                       Thursday, 2/8/18
Quest Center First Floor Conference Room
1213 Purchase Street, New Bedford, MA

4:00 PM
Executive Committee members present:  Tony Sapienza, Chair, Bruce Morell, Joseph Michaud, Rick Kidder, David Sykes, Helena DaSilva Hughes
Executive Committee members absent, John Fernandes, Mike Tavares, Dave Slutz, Lisa Lemieux
Other WIB members present:  Diane Hurley
WIB Staff in attendance:  Steven Grant, Jim Oliveira, Kaisa Holloway-Cripps, Marc Tarpey
Others:  Diane Hurley
Treasurer, Bruce Morell called the meeting to order at 4:00 PM, without a quorum.  (Quorum was reached at 4:07)
.
Executive Director Report
  Jim Oliveira reviewed the Executive Director report.  He highlighted the manufacturing training programs and noted that Donna Ramos did a great job.  He said we are still working on the EOHED grant of $227,000 and by year end will have 45 people trained.  Jim said he believed the governor was supporting this program again for FY 19.  
He touched on the Region 6 draft Strategic Blueprint and said some remaining funds would be used to hire a graphic artist consultant to condense it for easier viewing.

The branding initiative is ongoing and the brand is to be approved in March.

He said the WIB Directors Association and the Workforce Professionals Association are in discussions about a merger.

Gildan closing last month resulted in many workers being enrolled in the career center.
Consent Agenda
Rick Kidder moved to approve the meeting minutes from 1/18/18.  Joseph Michaud seconded, all in favor.
Quorum now present.
Grant Funding
Jim pointed out the two page report in the package which listed some 25 grants that the WIB either received or worked on with other entities, totaling $1.7 million. 
Business Development Committee

Rick Kidder said the committee met on Feb. 1st and discussed the rebranding and potential costs.  He said they were expecting a little under $20,000 in total, much of it on the website.  Jim said he submitted the budget they developed to the people in Boston who are leading the branding initiative.  Diane Hurley said there would be funding available.
Rick said the committee reviewed employer survey results and felt a couple of questions needed rewording and that the survey would be sent out again.

Youth Council

Dave Sykes said they met on Feb 5th and recommendations to be voted on.

1. Recommended approval of PAACA’s proposal of $20,000 for an EMT program.

2. Recommended approval of Community Boating Center proposal of $27,100 re; safety training, maintenance, welding job shadowing.

3. Request allocating $2,000 of WIOA Youth money to AMP it Up for a Wareham program
Kaisa told the committee that the request on the $2000 would have to be tabled because we had to evaluate where the funding would come from.

Rick Kidder made a motion to approve the funding of PAACA for the $20,000 program as recommended by the Youth Council.  Helena DaSilva Hughes seconded, all were in favor.
Bruce Morell made a motion to approve the funding of the Community Boating Center for their $27,100 program as recommended by the Youth Council.  Rick Kidder seconded, all were in favor.
Building Working Group update
Kaisa said that in a meeting with EDC we learned the NOAA was vacating the entire 3rd floor of the Quest Center.  There is a strong possibility that we could use the third floor to consolidate all Career Center operations, the Youth Annex, WIB, and new partner Mass. Small Business Development Center.  Other partners would also come along.  This could happen between July 1st and Sept. 30th, this year.  When asked about parking it was pointed out that there are plans for a two story parking garage across the street by 2019.  We could see a 50% cost saving for the Career Center.
Performance
Bruce said the committee met on Feb. 1st.  Much time spent on the DOL revue, Career Center Certification, internal fiscal matters related to DOL revue, and the RFP for Career Center Operator.  Staff also working on Fraud Risk Assessment and update of Financial Systems Manual.  Bruce asked Steve Grant if there was any progress on the Advance reconciliation.  Steve said he had sent another email pointing out that the hiring of a forensic accountant would be inevitable if we don’t get the 6/30/16 numbers reconciled.  Steve prepared a schedule of all the NDS fund allocations applied to advances for 2012 through 2018 so we could compare that to any FINAL adjusted figures from NDS books.  No action on that. 
On the RFP, Bruce said there were 7 entities that expressed interest and 6 that attended the bidders’ conference.

Tony asked what amount of funding the Operator the operator needs to avoid us making advance payments.
Discussions continued on the viability of the operator being on a cash reimbursement basis with the ability of using their own line of credit.  Also discussed current RFP and ability to negotiate.
DOL update
Kaisa reported that there are 3 outstanding issues: the advance balance discrepancy, the RFP, and need two trainings to come from DCS this spring.  All other issued answered pretty well.  Diane said the DOL report has just come in but she did not see it yet.

WIOA policies

Kaisa reported two policies covered in the package requiring adoption.

    1 Policy on Accessibility within the Mass. Workforce System- WIOA section 188.
    2  Functional Guidance by Non State Management / Supervisory Personnel of DCS Employees Assigned to One Stop Centers.

Rick Kidder made a motion to approve the adoption of the 2 policies.  Joseph Michaud seconded.  All were in favor.

Other
 Jim Oliveira passed out sample of logo and naming of the local workforce board under the new branding initiative:
Recommendation is “MassHire Greater New Bedford Workforce Board” and “MassHire Greater New Bedford Career Center”.   

Jim said this should be ratified by the board in March.  Kaisa added there would need to be a DBA name change.
The meeting adjourned at 5:07 PM.

Respectfully submitted.
Steven Grant, CFO

SGrant@gnbwib.org
508-979-1504 ext. 119
